
 
 

  

 
 

APPOINTMENTS COMMITTEE MEETING 
 
 

September 25, 2024 
5:00pm 

 
MEETING MINUTES 

    

Chair of Committee Councilor Jeffrey Mendes opened the meeting of the Appointments 

Committee in the Selectmen’s Conference Room at 5:00pm and made the following announcement: 

This meeting is being recorded and will be rebroadcast on the Town of Barnstable’s Government Access 

Channel.  In accordance with Massachusetts General Laws Chapter 30A, Section 20, the Chair must 

inquire whether anyone else is recording this meeting and, if so, please make their presence known. 

This meeting will be replayed via Xfinity Channel 8 or high-definition Channel 1072. It may also be 

accessed via the Government Access Channel live video on demand archives on the Town of 

Barnstable’s website: https://streaming85.townofbarnstable.us/CablecastPublicSite/?channel=1  

The Administrator to the Town Council took Roll call, members present: Councilor Jeffrey Mendes 

(Chair); Councilor Seth Burdick; Councilor Kristin Terkelsen; Councilor Kris Clark (Vice Chair) 

Absent: Councilor Charles Bloom 

 

Chair of Committee welcomed Mr. Chris King (off camera due to knee surgery, unable to sit at the 

table) Mr. King stated he submitted his application after he took the Citizens Academy class offered at 

the Town. Mr. King mentioned how much he enjoyed the program, and at the graduation he put in his 

application. 

 

 
 

Councilor Jeffrey Mendes (Chair) 
Councilor Kris Clark (Vice Chair) 
Councilor Kristin Terkelsen 
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Councilor Mendes mentioned that if he was not recommended to serve on the Airport Commission 

would he consider possibly serving on the Comprehensive Financial Advisory Committee. Mr. King 

stated he had not read the charge of the committee prior to coming here, but would look at it when he 

got home, and would let the committee know if he was not recommended for the Airport Commission. 

Town Council Administrator handed Mr. King a copy of the charge, he will read it and get back to the 

committee regarding it. Councilor Mendes stated, that does not mean you will not be considered for the 

Airport Commission, but after reading your background it appeared that you have skills that the 

Comprehensive Financial Advisory Committee seeks. Councilor Mendes mentioned it would something 

to think about. 

 

Chair of the Committee welcomed Margarete Maillho who has also applied to serve on the Airport 

Commission. 

 

 
 

Ms. Maillho served as an Airport Commissioner under the then Town Manager, John Klimm, from 

2001-2005. She enjoyed the work she did on the Commission in those years, but work and family came 

first, so she had resigned to work and care for the family, now that she has time on her hands once again 

as everyone is grown, she has decided to put her application in again and become part of the Airport 

Commission. Ms. Maillho also has participated in the meetings recently having to do with the Strategic 

Planning of the Airport. 

 

Chair of Committee welcomed Beverly Parke who has applied for the Mid Cape Cultural Council. 

Ms. Parke grew up in New Hampshire and was an elementary school teacher before moving to the Cape 

with her husband and building her home in Barnstable Village. Both her and her husband sing in the 

Cape Cod Chorale. She was asked by some other members of the Cultural Council that are in her Choir 

to consider applying, so she did. 



 
 

  

 
 

Chair of Committee asked if the members were ready to recommend anyone to the Airport Commission. 

Town Council Administrator mentioned she had received some correspondence regarding filling the 

vacancy as the Airport Commission is in the beginning stages of the Strategic Plan and would like the 

new member on to be able to participate in that process. Councilor Clark made the motion to 

recommend of Margarete Maillho to serve on the Airport Commission as a regular member to a term 

expiring 06/30/2027, this was seconded by Councilor Burdick, all members present voted in favor of 

recommending Margarete Maillho to serve on the Airport Commission as a regular member to a term 

expiring 06/30/2027. 

 

Councilor Terkelsen made the motion to recommend Beverly Parke as a regular member to the Mid 

Cape Cultural Council to a term expiring 12/21/2026, this was seconded by Councilor Clark, all 

members present voted in favor of recommending Beverly Parke as a regular member to the Mid Cape 

Cultural Council to a term expiring 12/21/2026. 

 

Chair of Committee asked if any members would like to recommend anyone to serve on the Zoning 

Board of Appeals. Administrator was asked by the Committee members to get an accurate account of 

the open positions currently on the Zoning Board of Appeals. positions: currently two open associate 

positions; Councilor Terkelsen recommended Natalie Pittinger; this was seconded by Councilor Clark.  

Town Council Administrator took a vote: 

 

Councilor Clark    yes 

Councilor Terkelsen    yes 

 

Recommendation does not carry as only 4 are present today (2 voted yes) (2 voted no) 

 

Councilor Burdick recommended Rodney Tavano, this was seconded by Councilor Mendes, Town 

Council Administrator took a vote 

 

Councilor Mendes   yes 



 
 

  

Councilor Burdick   yes 

Councilor Clark       yes 

 

The members present today will bring back the Zoning Board of Appeals at a later meeting. 

  

Chair of Committee asked for a motion to adjourn, this was made by Councilor Burdick and seconded 

by Councilor Clark, all members voted in favor of adjournment  

 

Councilor Terkelsen yes 

Councilor Mendes yes 

Councilor Clark     yes 

Councilor Burdick   yes 

 

ADJOURN: 5:30 pm 

 


